## SIX NATIONS COUNCIL MEETING-TUESDAY, MAY 21, 1974

Minutes of Council meetings, May 7, and May 21st, 1974 were adopted as read.

Council approved recommendations of the water-sewer committee that Don Hill receive a raise in salary.

Council approved the leasing of Chiefswood Ferry to George Arthur Johnson at \$80.00 per month under the conditions in the executed lease, dated May 13, 1974.

Council approved the recommendation of the Fairgrounds Committee to purchase a mower for the Fairgrounds at an estimated cost of \$693.90 from Brant Farm Equipment.

Council passed a resolution that the rental for the use of the Ball Diamond in the Fairgrounds for all practices be \$5,00.

In the matter of the chain link fence that is under erection on the west boundary of the Fairgrounds, Council decided that this type of fence be continued to the back of north boundary of the Johnson property and on the east boundary of the said property be a steel type which is the same type of fence that is along the frontage or entrance to the Fairgrounds. The reason for the steel fence is for good appearance.

Council decided that the Caretaker of the Fairgrounds will receive \$3,00 a trip for taking garbage from the Fairgrounds to the Six Nations Public Dump.

Council decided to consent to the request of the Fire Prevention Officer, Mr. Harry Hughes, to hold a Home Fire Prevention Course in the Community Hall during the evenings from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. on June 25th, 26th and 27th, 1974.

Council decided to carry out the recommendations in the Fire Inspection Reports made by the Fire Prevention Officer.

Council approved the request of Rev. George Ferris, Minister to St. Paul's dati ons from the Curator, Mrs. Green, and St. Peter's Anglican Churches, to reside on the Six Nations reserve for another year.

The Welfare Meeting which was to be Wednesday, May 22nd has been rescheduled for Wednesday, May 29th.

Council received a letter from Mr. H.E. Longboat concerning the addition to S.S. No. 8 School. Council approved the revised plans which shows a 4-room addi-

The Indian Business Assistance Program by the School of Business Administration, The University of Western Ontario, is available, again this year, from early May to late August, 1974, by anyone wishing to take advantage of it.

Mr. James Powless reported to Council that the Arena Committee made approximately \$150.00 at their Bingo Community Hall at Bread and Cheese. He also told Council that the Committee is seriously considering sponsoring a Bingo once a week since they have already purchased the necessary equipment.

Council discussed the reserve garbage pickup. They were informed that Mr. Johnson had complained that someone was preceding him on the routes and picking the scrap metal leaving him only wires and bedsprings. Councillor Renson Jamieson told Council that Mr. Johnson had tendered a low bid hoping to make a few extra dollars on the scrap metal. Councillor Ross Powless told Council that possibly the Council could check the scrap metal yards to ascertain who was selling the metal and that possibly Mr. Johnson could be reimbursed. Council made no decision on the matter.

Council also passed a resolution that the roads Superintendent investigate garbage being dumped along the roadside between second line and town line.

Council approved the request to have the front part of the driveway leading back to the Ohsweken Water Plant gravelled.

Council decided to refer recommenof the Chiefswood Museum, to the Lands Committee.